Fifth Louisiana Levee District

October 8, 2014

The Board of Commissioners for the Fifth Louisiana Levee District met in regular session on Wednesday, October 8, 2014, at the Levee Board Office, 102 Burnside Drive, Tallulah, LA at 9:00 a.m.  President Reynold Minsky called the meeting to order.  Commissioners Scott Tiffee, John David Frith, Sam Hill, James Kelly, Barry Maxwell, and Pat Mabray answered roll call.

Visitors included Ryan McMillan and Melvin Hicks from LA DOTD; Bill Beasley, Concordia Parish; and Charles Brignac, Concordia.


After no public comments were made, the Board approved October minutes by a motion by Commissioner Frith, 2nd by Commissioner Kelly.

Commissioners reviewed and approved claims submitted for October on motion by Commissioner Kelly, 2nd by Commissioner Tiffee, after hearing no public comments.  Commissioners reviewed financial statements for October.

After hearing no public comments, the Board approved permit request on motion from Commissioner Frith, 2nd by Commissioner Mabray, from Brody Ray seeking permission to install 10” water well approximately 500 feet from the Mainline Mississippi River Levee in Madison Parish.  Approval was granted subject to USACE and DOTD approval.

On motion by Commissioner Maxwell, 2nd by Commissioner Mabray, Board approved permit request from Gulf Coast Synthetic Energy Center, LLC to remove/abandon two lines crossing Mainline Mississippi River Levee.  No public comments were offered.


After no public comments were offered, on motion by Commissioner Kelly, 2nd by Commissioner Mabray, Board approved resolution prohibiting the use of cellphones while operating/driving Levee District equipment.


William T. Beasley addressed the Board and offered a potential swap of Levee District land referred to as Turtle Lake.   On motion by Commissioner Frith, 2nd by Commissioner Tiffee Board agreed to allow Mr. Beasley to have property appraised to be able to proceed with potential swap.

There being no other business to consider, the meeting was adjourned on motion by Commissioner Maxwell, 2nd by Commissioner Tiffee.
